March 13, 2024

Via Email: gkeller@hollywoodfl.org

George R. Keller, Jr. CPPT
City Manager

City of Hollywood

2600 Hollywood Boulevard
Hollywood, FL 33020-4807

Re: City of Dania Beach’s Request for Tolling Agreement
Dear George:

Thank you for your February 29, 2024, response to my February 27, 2024, letter regarding the City of Dania
Beach’s request for a refund of overcharges, referenced in that letter (the additional percentages charged and
paid to Hollywood for debt service, which is the 10 and 15% surcharges, and the additional charges from the
formula's application, and potential overcharges). The City of Dania Beach disagrees with the position and
interpretation taken in your letter as to the application of the Large User Agreement. The City of Dania Beach
believes that awaiting a decision by an appeals court is appropriate for a number of reasons.

The tolling agreement would continue to maintain the great working relationship that has developed between
the City of Dania Beach and the City of Hollywood. It would also allow both cities to maintain their positions
while the appeals court addresses the underlying issues in the City of Hollywood’s dispute with the City of
Pembroke Pines over the Large User. Because of the foregoing, the City of Dania Beach appreciates your
offer to obtain the tolling agreement that the City of Dania Beach has requested from the City Commission of
the City of Hollywood. We ask that you take whatever steps are necessary to obtain the authorization for the
tolling agreement.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. Please advise when the tolling request will be presented to the
City Commission.

Sincerely,
Ana M. Garcia oz 1ss0s o0

Ana M. Garcia,
City Manager

c: Gus Zembrano, Hollywood Assistant City Manager
Douglas R. Gonzalez, Hollywood City Attorney
Candido Sosa Cruz, Dania Beach Deputy City Attorney
Eve A. Boutsis, Dania Beach City Attorney
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